

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DEPARTMENT OF STATE P.O. Box 300 Trenton, NJ 08625-0300

I.T. GOVERNOR TAHESHA L. WAY Secretary of State

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

County Clerks

County Boards of Election

County Superintendents of Election

FROM:

Donna Barber, Acting Director

NJ Division of Elections

DATE:

January 7, 2025

SUBJECT:

**NOTICE- Rescheduled 2025 Primary Election Date** 

This notice is being provided on behalf of the Lt. Governor/Secretary of State, Tahesha Way. On December 31, 2024 Governor Murphy signed Public Law 2024, chapter 107 which rescheduled the date of the 2025 Primary Election from June 3, 2025 to June 10, 2025. P.L. 2024, c. 107 further states: "All deadlines required to be met ahead of a primary election pursuant to Title 19 of the Revised Statutes shall correspond to the rescheduled primary election date of June 10, 2025; except that the deadlines related to nominating petitions and the drawing for ballot position pursuant to chapter 23 of Title 19 of the Revised Statutes, and the deadlines for mailing vote by mail ballots to voters pursuant to "The Vote By Mail Law," P.L. 2009, c. 79 (C.19:63-1 et seq.), shall correspond to the original primary election date of June 3, 2025. All deadlines required to be met following a primary election pursuant to Title 19 of the Revised Statutes shall correspond to the rescheduled primary election date of June 10, 2025." For your convenience, please find attached the 2025 Primary Election timeline. This timeline can also be found on our website at elections.nj.gov.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Division of Elections at (609) 292-3760.

Thank you.